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The Lake Eunice Township board held their monthly meeting at the town hall on August 25, 2009 at 7pm.  All members were 
present.  The minutes from Aug 11th were approved as written by a motion from J Lightowler, 2nd by L Kohler, and it carried.   
 
There had been a request for maintenance on the road by the Toybox and the board looked at it and it needs some work 
before the road can be maintained by the township. 
 
Deroxe Rd is being worked on and still needs some more widening before the asphalt can be put on next year.  Lloyd needs 
help to finish the crack fill on the roads and he is going to pay $15 to a few guys to help with the completion.   
 
Joe Lightowler made a motion to amend the permit to change the existing culvert on Dahlberg from 18” to 24”, 2nd by L 
Kohler and it carried.  
 
Letters will be sent to residents with items in the right-of-way on Shorewood Beach Rd. 
 
Merle Zimmerman resident of Tradewinds Rd and Dave and Paulette Rosing, Jason and Amy Rosing, Matt Rosing and Mike 
and Betty Wammer, residents of Eilertson Lake Rd, were present for the informational meeting for the future of the road.  The 
board is looking at moving the road behind George Hettenbaugh’s house and back around in front of Dave Rosing’s farm.  
This would be done due to the disrepair of the road and being unable to do extensive repair to this road.  There are 200 + 
parcels that could be assessed for this project at approx $300,000 which would be approximately $1500 per resident spread 
over 7 years on their taxes or in lump sum.  Mike Wammer stated that the worst problem is just off of Hwy 11 past Keith 
Mulcahy’s driveway and that portion can’t be rebuilt.  The board suggested that this could possibly be raised up and there has 
been a geo mat put in there to correct prior problems in this area.  Dave and Jason Rosing stated that the road is holding up 
excellent and is a good base, but needs to be resurfaced.  They also stated there are also problems being caused with the 
beginning of that road by the manmade dams that were put in many years ago that causes the water to stand on both sides 
of the road.  All the residents present stated that they have not seen accidents on this road and the hazard is that people 
drive too fast and it is not worth a $300,000 project.  Dave Rosing suggested installing a sign that stated it was a blind curve.  
Betty Wammer wants to know where the road would go and is concerned about sharp turns and steep inclines.  Jason Rosing 
also stated that the shape of the current road helps to slow the traffic and would hate to see a new road go in and the traffic 
would definitely be faster.   
 
A motion was made to adjourn at 8:15 pm by J Lightowler, 2nd by L Stockert and it carried. 
Minutes approved on September 8, 2009.  Crystal Myers, Clerk 


